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Official 

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Richmond upon Thames Council (‘the Council’) is 
conducting a review of the polling districts, polling places and polling stations that fall 
within the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames. 
 

2. The (Acting) Returning Officer (ARO) for the Parliamentary Constituencies of 
Richmond Park and Twickenham will make comment on the review together with the 
ARO for the Constituency of Brentford and Isleworth for the Borough ward of 
Richmond which falls into that area namely Whitton and those representations will be 
published on the Council’s website in accordance with the timetable set out below. 

 
3. Electors within the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames may make a 

representation as part of this review. Any proposals and representations will be 
published on the Council’s website in accordance with the timetable set out below. 
 

4. The Council would welcome the views of all residents, particularly disabled residents, 
or any person or body with expertise in access for persons with any type of disability, 
on the proposals, and ARO’s representation, or any other related matters. 
 

5. Persons or bodies making representations should, if possible, propose alternative 
locations for consideration, which may be used within the appropriate polling districts. 
 

6. Comments and representations must be made no later than 5th September 2024 and 
may be submitted as follows: 
 

• By post: Electoral Services, York House Stable Block, Richmond Road, 
Twickenham, TW1 3AA 

• By email: electoral.services@richmond.gov.uk 
 

Timetable for the Review 

Date        Detail 

5th August 2024 Publication of Notice of Review and start of public 
consultation period and publication of the (Acting) 
Returning Officer’s comments and proposals. 

5th September 2024 Public consultation period closes. 

30th October 2024 Councillor Comments 

15th November 2024 Councillor consultation closes 

3rd December 2024 Final proposals including all received representations 
considered at Richmond Full Council meeting  

 

The outcome of the review will be published by the Council in December 2024 and will be 
available for inspection on the Council's website.  

Anybody making representations should be aware that, upon completion of the review, all 
correspondence and representations received must, by law, also be published. 
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